BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco 94102-4689
Tel. No. 554-5184
Fax No. 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. 544-5227

May 22, 2014

Joe O'Donoghue 1527 McAllister Street San Francisco, CA 94115

Subject: Appeal of the Final Environmental Impact Report for the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency's Transit Effectiveness Project.

Dear Mr. O'Donoghue:

The Office of the Clerk of the Board is in receipt of your letter dated May 21, 2014, withdrawing the appeal concerning the Final Environmental Impact Report for the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency's Transit Effectiveness Project.

The Board of Supervisors will no longer hear the appeal due the reason stated above.

I have attached a copy of your letter and a letter dated May 21, 2014, from Sean Kennedy, Transit Effectiveness Project, Planning Manager of the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency for further explanation.

The Planning Department will refund the \$534 fee, please allow 4-6 weeks for the process of the refund. Any questions regarding the refund please email Yvonne.Ko@planning.org or call (415) 558-6386.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Legislative Deputy Director, Rick Caldeira at (415) 554-7711 or Legislative Clerks, Joy Lamug at (415) 554-7712 /John Carroll at (415) 554-4445.

Very truly yours,

Angela Calvillo Clerk of the Board

c: Jon Givner, Deputy City Attorney
Kate Stacy, Deputy City Attorney
Marlena Byrne, Deputy City Attorney
Elaine Warren, Deputy City Attorney
John Rahaim, Planning Director
Scott Sanchez, Zoning Administrator, Planning Department
Sarah Jones, Environmental Review Officer, Planning Department
Aaron Starr, Planning Department

AnMarie Rodgers, Planning Department
Tina Tam, Planning Department
Nannie Turrell, Planning Department
Viktoriya Wise, Planning Department
Debra Dwyer, Planning Department
Jonas Ionin, Planning Commission Secretary
Ed Reiskin, Director, SFMTA
Sean Kennedy, SFMTA